MINUTES

ESMBC COMMITTEE MEETING ON  THURSDAY 23RD MARCH 2023
HELD AT 930 AM AT THE CLUBHOUSE

Present: Dennis McGuinnes (DMc) Chair, Pauline Shipway (PS) Secretary, Steph Taylor (ST) Match 
	  Secretary, Mike White (MW) Treasurer, Margaret Weeden (MWe).

1. Apologies: Roger Dobbing

2.  Previous Minutes: Agreed as correct.

3. Matters Arising: A quote is being sourced for repairs to the car park.

4. Chairman’s Report: Nothing to report but thanks were given to all those helping to run the
club competitions and events.
5. Secretary’s Report: We have been  asked to give our comments to changes to the Thursday
Charity League matches at Wey Valley.   We agreed that Premier or A team players should be restricted to 1 or 2 positions in play but not that there should be two groups.  PS will advise of this.

The form for the County Trials has been returned and acknowledged.

Wisborough Green bowls club has suggested a friendly match against Ewhurst on one Monday
afternoon a month during our off season.  This was agreed but it would be an informal 
arrangement with anyone interested contacting PS.  Matches would be either rinks or triples
depending on the amount of players interested.

6. Treasurer’s Report: Accounts were passed to the committee and agreed.

7. Match Secretary’s Report: Surrey Triples run by Roger Dobbing, they have played their last game.  Ewhurst ended in sixth position having played some very hard fought matches.

In the Woking League run by Elaine Philipson, there is one more to play and we are currently
lying in eleventh place.  Again most of these games were very close and sometimes the end
result did not reflect the overall standard of play.

Better news in the Thursday Charity League, run by Margaret Weeden.  We have two more
games to play and we are lying fourth at the moment with all to play for.  The shot difference is very much in our favour.  Hopefully we will get back to third in this league.

The Magpies Friendly League, run by Jacki McKenzie, has one more fixture to play.  They have had mixed fortunes with three really good wins and one draw.


8. Items for Discussion:

a: Competitions: All running well with the Singles played on 18/19th March.  Finals Day is 2nd April.  It was noted in some matches etiquette and rules were not always observed by some members and a reminder will be given before the start of Finals Day.

Once the finals have been completed then arrangements for the Presentation Lunch can be finalised.

b: Social and Newsletter: The Crazy Whist is on  25th March and well supported.

c: Facilities:  Door has now been fixed and working properly.  Thanks to MW and Mike  Crowther for their assistance.

Shirts will now be ordered.

9. Any other business: The Final Fling evening will be on 14th April and start at 7 pm.  This will  be limited to 24 members.  MWe will run the evening event but we do need a volunteer for the
afternoon event if one is required.  A form will be put on the notice board for entries. RD will send an email out advising of this.

Following the success of our previous Practice evenings it was decided to hold another on Tuesday 4th April 430 – 6pm with optional fish and chips following.  A form will be put on the notice board for those wishing to attend.  RD to send an email out advising of this.

Change over day is 15th April.  The cleaners will do a thorough clean inside and out but the bar and kitchen will need to be cleaned by members.  Volunteers for this should attend the clubhouse on Saturday  15th April as many hands make light work!

The outdoor club has been asked if they would continue to let us have one mat down through the summer months as previously.  If this is agreed MWe will lead the Monday morning session and the Thursday evening session will be lead by ST.   We will need a member for the Wednesday morning session.  Ann Kent agreed to this last year and will be asked if she is prepared to do so again.  MWe will deal with this.  These sessions are restricted to 8 members.

MWe advised that some members are playing with other club stickers on their bowls and it is our short mat policy that bowls should only have ESMBC stickers on them.  On the finals matches coloured stickers will be issued but this is only to differentiate the bowls on that day.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 1055 am.

10. Date of next meeting: Thursday 27th April 2023 at 930 am at the clubhouse.
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Hon Sec								Chairman
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